



FORDER COMMUNITY & CONSERVATION ASSOCIATION

www.forder.org.uk

Registered Charity No: 1091977

“caring for the community: protecting the environment”

NEWSLETTER

MAY-JUNE 2018

NOTICES / FORTHCOMING EVENTS:

- **Coffee mornings** – 20th June, 18th July, 19th September, 17th October, 21st November 10.30-12.30 in the Forder Hut.
 - **Film nights** – “ 13th June “Breakfast at Tiffany’s”, 29th June “Darkest Hour”, 11th July “Catch Me if You Can” and 27th July “Paddington 2”.
 - **Summer Fete** Sunday 10th June.
 - **Carol Service.** Saturday 15th December 2018.
-

Minutes of FCCA Meeting- Monday 21st May 2018.

PRESENT: Tony Parry (Chairman), Jan Lidstone (Minute Sec.), Roger Fursier (Secretary) Sandy Parry, David and Pat Salt, John Beale (Treasurer) Marianne Beale, Sue and John Hooper, Carole Brown, Lynn Vickers, Jackie and Warren Keith, Andrea Cohen, Jenny Pilgrim.

1. APOLOGIES: Joe and Mave Hall, Derek Pilgrim, Keith Rawlings, David Yates, John Lidstone, Cllr Sam Tamlin, Bryan Baker

2. MINUTES of the April meeting to be modified and brought to the next meeting.

3. MATTERS ARISING.

- FCCA membership list. There are currently approximately 60 members. The rules were discussed at the committee meeting earlier today and will be published once they are modified. This will include the status of mooring licencees and the Film club. The GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation) act will come into effect 25th May this year. Derek Pilgrim has suggested a working group be set up to look at all aspects. The Chairman will organise this and stated that the FCCA is compliant and will remain so.
- Slipway remodelling. Nothing to report.
- Mandolin Concert – Currently on hold.

4. FORDER EMERGENCY RESPONSE PLAN. Waiting to hear from David Yates.

5. CIO STATUS. Defining the membership list was discussed and actioned. The first application is to go off to the Charity Commission by the end of June.

6. TREASURERS REPORT:-

Income since last report (16-4-18)

<i>Deposit interest</i>	<i>£17.53</i>
<i>Film night (gross) (3)</i>	<i>£144.00</i>
<i>Coffee Morning</i>	<i>£20.00</i>
<i>Donation for use of hall</i>	<i>£35.00</i>
<i>Mooring Fee</i>	<i><u>£3,122.00</u></i>
	<i><u>£3,338.53</u></i>

Expenditure since last report (16-4-18)

<i>Grass Cutting x3</i>	<i>£112.50</i>
<i>Film Night Costs</i>	<i>£121.00</i>
<i>4 new gazebos</i>	<i>£359.96</i>
	<i><u>£593.46</u></i>

7. MOORING OFFICER. David Salt reported mooring fees banked so far £3,122 with another £650 to pass over. There is still c£800 outstanding. David said the mooring income is down this year.

8. NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH. Pat Salt said a poster had been put on the notice board for Trematon Castle Gardens which are open from May to September on Thursday, Friday and Saturdays.

9. CONSERVATION. Nothing to report.

10. PLANNING. Nothing to report.

11. SALTASH CIC. From 1st June the Derriford Hopper service will cease to run. It was tried for 18 months and

unfortunately was making a loss of £1k a month. The aim was at least to break even. The Council will look at other options for helping patients get to Derriford.

12. FLOOD FORUM. Sue Hooper reported the forum met last week to adopt a new mission statement. David Yates had drafted up a new 'Neighbourhood Plan' for Saltash which he presented at the meeting. Sue recommended the FCCA invite David to present this at one of their meetings. Rebecca Pearce also gave her views on environmental issues at the Flood Forum meeting.

13. RECENT EVENTS

- Coffee mornings – well attended. Thanks again to Jane.
- The last two Film Nights were not so well attended but were applauded as a good night out by those who were there..

14. FORTHCOMING EVENTS

- Coffee mornings – 20th June, 18th July, 17th October and 21st November 10.30-12.30 in the Forder Hut.
- FCCA Film Club – 13th June "Breakfast at Tiffany's", 29th June "Darkest Hour", 11th July "Catch Me if You Can" and 27th July "Paddington 2".
- Summer Fete Sunday 10th June 2018. Posters to be distributed. It is to be opened by The Mayor of Saltash, John Brady. Carole is looking for volunteer to do Face Painting. As usual volunteers to put up Gazebos at 10am on the day. David Salt is to look for the Tug of War rope. Tony to inform insurers of this event. Carole will organise the event on the day. Jackie Keith has volunteered to run 'Pin the Tail on the Donkey' event. Carole suggested we contact Justin Lee well ahead of time for next years Summer Fete as he needs to be booked well in advance.
- Carole has asked for donations for all the stalls to be dropped off to her at The Moorings: Raffle prizes, White Elephant, Books, Tombola, Plants. Cake donations should be taken along on the day.
- Carol Service. Saturday 15th December 2018. Catherine Sigrist will conduct the service.

15. CORRESPONDENCE. : None

16. AOB.

- Lynn Vickers asked for help in digging up tree roots located near the dog bin. Warren volunteered to check out what needs to be done. Lynn also enquired about the purchasing or use of a petrol strimmer for tidying the rear area of the hut. It appears there are a number of people in the village owning petrol strimmers. Lynn will investigate. Lynn also to contact Daryl about grass cutting as our current gardener is leaving at the end of the year.
- Jenny Pilgrim suggested we continue to be vigilant in picking up any rubbish left in and around the village all year round.
- Marianne Beale has proposed dates for 'Raft Ups' this summer. Please let Marianne know on jandmbeale@googlemail.com if you are interested and if so which dates are good for you.
Friday 29th June
Saturday 30th June
Saturday 14th July
Saturday 25th August
If you do not have a boat but would like to join in please let Marianne know and she will try to find space on one of the boats for you.
- The Treasurer has received a request for a subscription to 'Open Spaces' of £45. This was put to the vote and passed.
- Tony Parry suggested Jan Lidstone buy a hard drive on which to store members email data. Jan and John Lidstone to discuss.

The meeting ended at 8.06pm

17. Date of next meeting 18th June 7.15pm